

Kempsford Church of England Primary School Weekly Newsletter

22nd June 2018

Dear Parents,

Congratulations to all our children who have taken part in many extra activities this week.

Children from Yr5 and Yr6 came home from their residential stay at the Wilderness Centre. All appeared thoroughly tired on their return, but a good time away was had by all. Thank you to Miss Stone for giving up her time to make the trip a success.

Congratulations to all the children who have been selected to go through to the Area Sports final. Kempsford has done extremely well and we will be taking a number of children to the Area finals next week.

As you know, the children spent half a day today in their new class. The feedback from the children and the staff was extremely positive.

If you have collected your child today, you will have noticed several notices around the key entrance points to the school. To help all the school staff ensure that all the children are collected safely and by the correct people, please can parents and family members not enter the school buildings. Please wait in the playground and outside the coloured fence if collecting from The Hive. We will always try to ensure that your child has everything that they need to take home. If we or your child have forgotten to send home an item, please wait until the rest of the children have left the building before entering. The corridors are very small and we need to ensure that all the children leave with the right adult. Thank you in advance for your support with this.

Yours sincerely

Poler

Mr Mendum









THIS WEEK'S REWARDS

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE CHILDREN WHO RECEIVED AN AWARD THIS WEEK! LOOK OUT FOR THE STARS HANGING FROM THE CEILINGS AROUND THE SCHOOL.

RISE AWARD WINNERS

This week's winners are:

Respect: Shane O'Brien
Improve: Francesca Williams
Succeed: Daniella Kehayova
Excel: Holly Clarke

HANDWRITING WINNERS

This week's winners are:

Class 1: Shane O'Brien
Class 2: Oakley Hogan
Class 3 Leo Jackson

LATEST NEWS

SCHOOL GARDEN - PLANTS

We are looking for woodland plants for the back garden borders and wondered if anyone had any plants from their garden they didn't want? Please bring in to school. Many thanks.

RAINBOWS COFFEE & CAKE - 25th JUNE

Please support the 1st Kempsford Rainbows from 3:15pm until 4:15pm at their Coffee & Cake sale - further details on the website.

SCARLETT FEVER

Please be aware that we have a reported case of Scarlett Fever within school.

REMINDERS

SWIMMING

Please could we remind parents that any outstanding swimming payments should be made on ScoPay as soon as possible and by Tuesday 3rd July. Many thanks.

GDPR FORM

Please could everyone remember to complete and return the GDPR Consent letter sent out on the last day of term. Many thanks.

SCHOOL PHOTO

Everyone should now have received a copy of the order form for the school photo (one per family). If you would like to order a photo please return to the school office by Thursday 28th June.

HOLIDAY CLUB

Please continue booking for the Holiday Club. Any questions please email

 $\underline{kemps fordhc@kemps ford.gloucs.sch.uk}$

LAST MINUTE CLUB BOOKINGS

Please email asc@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk

to amend or make last minute bookings for After School Club or Breakfast Club.



INFORMATION

RAF NURTURE TRIP

This trip is on Wednesday 27th June – please sign up on ScoPay.

CHELTENHAM MUSIC FESTIVAL

We are still looking for volunteers for the KS2 visit to Cheltenham Music Festival on 6th July. Could we please also ask that all parents of children in Class 2 and Class 3 make a contribution via ScoPay for this great trip. Many thanks.

WENDY HOUSE

The old Wendy House is looking for a new home! It needs a bit of TLC, has been taken down and is free to anyone who would like to collect it.



SPORTS NEWS

THIS WEEK DISTRICT SPORTS

"A couple of classes from our school and other schools took part in district sports. It was really fun and people went through to the final. We did sports like relay races, skipping races, running races, ball throwing, triple jump, long jump and speed bounce. We really look forward to next weeks area sports final." Ellie & Beth Hyett - Class 1

FOOTBALL

"2 days ago we played a football match against Kemble on the school field. We won but it was a close match and our man of the match was Oliver Condon. The best goal was Jake's free kick and the funniest moment was when Oliver C tried to throw the ball into the goal."

Joe Ford and Oliver Condon - Class 2

DATE	SPORTING EVENT	LOCATION	AFTER SCHOOL SPORTS CLOB
26-06-18	Area Sports during school	Cirencester Deer Park School	Gymnastics yr R - 2
	hours		
27-06-2018	Football Match yr 5 - 6	Kemble Primary School	Multi-Sports yr R - 2
			(run by Mrs Ballard)







